KATHY WARD

From:

Hal Brice <hal.brice@heilbrice.com>
Tuesday, November 03, 2015 1:40 PM

Sent: To:

KATHY WARD

Cc: Subject: Tara Darbyshire; Jon D Fwd: Our Letter for Today

Hi Kathy,

Our friends and neighbors the Darbyshire's can't be at the meeting tonight, but they ask that their letter be entered into the record. Please see below:

Hal Brice

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Tara Darbyshire < tara.darbyshire@me.com>

Date: Tue, Nov 3, 2015 at 1:33 PM Subject: Our Letter for Today

To: Hal Brice <hal.brice@heilbrice.com>, "August (Joanie) Brice" <august@heilbrice.com>,

jon@archerfoundation.com

Hal and August, please review, print and submit on our behalf of you would be so kind. Wishing you all the best for tonight!

Dear Council Members,

We are the Darbyshires and have purchased a home at 33 Strand Beach Drive in The Strand At Headlands development. We believe the developers have done an excellent job in providing new facilities and access for beachgoers including 62 acres of public open space, a public funicular and created 3 miles of public trails with overlooks and public parks not present before development of The Strand. We as residents of zone 1 also fund the maintenance of these beautiful facilities through a bond that we will be paying for more than 30 years.

We support beach access but do not want unrestricted beach access. We have recently found beachgoers wandering down our street, littering and assessing our house. We have a family and would not feel comfortable if one of us was away on business with the granting of unrestricted beach access. This is an over-reach by the Surfriders and an open invitation for others to gain access to our neighborhood after hours. We feel that the Surfriders do not appreciate what has already been spent and developed on their behalf.

Please do not grant unrestricted public access through our neighborhood. It is not necessary and could lead to dangerous consequences for residents of The Strand.

Sincerely, Jon and Tara Darbyshire